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CIML 2025 No 140/BM-AD-pst-g 27 June 2025 

To: CIML Members 
Corresponding Member Representatives 
Organisations in liaison 

Subject:  Change of location for the 17th OIML Conference, 60th CIML Meeting 
and associated events 

Dear Colleagues, 

I am writing to you with important information about the 17th OIML Conference and 60th CIML 
Meeting scheduled for October 2025. 

 
Due to the fragile geopolitical situation in the region, these meetings will no longer take place in 
Riyadh, Saudi Arabia. Instead they will be held in Paris, France at the Van der Valk Hotel, Paris 
Charles de Gaulle Airport, France. 

The schedule will also be revised, as follows: 

Monday 13 October (full day) 60th CIML Meeting 
Tuesday 14 October (full day) 17th OIML Conference 
Wednesday 15 October (morning) 60th CIML Meeting (continued) 

A meeting of the RLMO Round Table will take place on Sunday 12 October (morning) for 
representatives of invited organisations. 

There will be a reception on the evening of Sunday 12 October 2025 to celebrate the 70th Anniversary 
of the OIML. 

Please note that only Member States can vote at these meetings, and that voting at the Conference 
must be carried out in-person by the designated official representative, as the OIML Convention 
(OIML B 1:1968) does not allow proxies at the Conference. CIML Members may if necessary appoint 
a proxy to vote in their place at the CIML Meeting. 

Delegations that have already registered to attend the 17th OIML Conference and 60th CIML Meeting 
will be contacted by the BIML. Other delegations are asked to register their attendance before 31 July 
2025. 

The website for the 17th OIML Conference and 60th CIML Meeting is: 

https://www.oiml.org/en/structure/ciml/17th-conference-60th-ciml-meeting 

Looking forward to seeing you at the 17th OIML Conference and 60th CIML Meeting, 

Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
 
 
Dr Bobjoseph Mathew 
CIML President 

https://www.oiml.org/en/structure/ciml/17th-conference-60th-ciml-meeting

